
 

 

 

NEWSLETTER  3 

Dear Readers,  

Welcome to the third Newsletter of the "Open and Distance Education for Palliative Care at Home" 
project (e-Care). In this newsletter we have included information about the 3rd Transnational Project 
Meeting and about the plans  for next activities within the project. 

 

3rd Transnational Project Meeting in Bitonto, Italy 

On December 2-3, 2021, the third Transnational Meeting of the E-CARE project partners took place. The 
event was prepared in a hybrid form. Sinergia società cooperativa sociale (Italy) was visited by the following 
partner institutions: Kirklareli University (Turkey, project coordinator), the University of Çanakkale Onsekiz 
(Turkey), Ankara Aile ve Sosyal Hizmetler İl Müdürlüğü (Turkey), WYZSZA SZKOLA EKONOMII I INNOWACJI 
W LUBLINIE (Poland), MUNICIPIUL FAGARAS (Romania) and the "Marie Curie Association" Branch Smolyan 
(MCA) (Bulgaria);APEC Egitim Danismanlik Ltd. (Turkey) attended the online meeting via the Google MEET 
streaming platform. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The two-day meeting started with presentations 

summarizing the activities undertaken from the 

previous transnational partners meeting by each 

partner. KLU then presented the Intellectual Output 3, 

the Moodle Platform for Palliative care e-learning 

course, with its functions for the user and the Demo of 

Training Module 1. 

 

The project leader presented also the first Educational 

Video recorded in collaboration with APEC. The 

consortium discussed the plans for the development 

of these educational tools for each Training module in 

English and in the partners languages. The rest of the 

meeting participants shared their opinion on it and 

their ideas for the piloting that will involve 5 family 

caregivers and 5 professional caregivers in each 

country. 

 

In addition, partners raised such project topics as 

dissemination, online training evaluation and 

certification, setting the next dates of work and a plan 

for dissemination of the project results. 

 

During the meeting, the additional module “The 

Implications of COVID-19 in the context of Palliative 

Care” was also presented to the partners. 

 

 

  

 
 



 

 

This project has been funded with support from the European Commission. This presentation reflects the views only of the authors, and the 
Commission cannot be held responsible for any use which may be made of the information contained therein. 


